
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Boundary Change Report to the Board of Education 
2022-2023 School Year Implementation 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Presented: December 14, 2021 

  



Fargo Public Schools | BOUNDARY CHANGES IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 1 

 

SUMMARY 
During the 2021-22 school year, administration presented potential options to address Bennett Elementary 

School’s increased enrollment that surpassed RSP & Associates enrollment projections. At the November 9, 2021 

Fargo Board of Education Meeting, the Board adopted the attendance boundary change outlined on page 3 of this 

document and directed administration to develop a transition plan and bring it back to the Board for approval at a 

future Board meeting.  

 

This report reviews all items considered by administration for the boundary implementation process, including: 

 

Summary ...................................................................................................................... 1 

Current Elementary Boundaries ................................................................................... 2 

Adopted Elementary Boundaries Beginning 2022-23 School Year ............................. 3 

Phase In Plan ................................................................................................................ 4 

Year Of Implementation .............................................................................................. 4 

Grandfathering/Petitioning Process.............................................................................. 4 

Course Offerings .......................................................................................................... 4 

Teacher Transfer/Assignment ...................................................................................... 4 

Transportation .............................................................................................................. 4 

Communications Plan .................................................................................................. 5 
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CURRENT ELEMENTARY BOUNDARIES  
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ADOPTED ELEMENTARY BOUNDARIES BEGINNING 2022-23 SCHOOL YEAR 
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PHASE IN PLAN 
There is no phase-in plan for this boundary change. This boundary change will be in effect for the designated area 

beginning the 2022-2023 school year. However, students currently attending Bennett Elementary School will be 

allowed to finish their elementary education at Bennett.  

 

YEAR OF IMPLEMENTATION 
The Board action was to implement boundary changes beginning the 2022-2023 school year.  The district will 

plan for the subsequent school year while the current school year is in progress.   

 
GRANDFATHERING/PETITIONING PROCESS 
The recommendation is that students currently enrolled in Bennett Elementary School that are impacted by the 

boundary change are allowed to complete their elementary education career (Kindergarten through fifth grade) at 

Bennett. Any student that is not enrolled at Bennett Elementary School during the 2021-2022 school year and that 

currently lives in the impacted attendance area will attend Centennial Elementary School beginning the 2022-

2023 school year in accordance with the adopted boundary change.   

 

COURSE OFFERINGS 
Since the suggested phase in plan impacts only elementary schools, it appears that the current courses offered at 

each school will continue through the phase in plan of the new boundaries. Adjustments or a balancing of sections 

will be needed as students move within the system.    

 
TEACHER TRANSFER/ASSIGNMENT 
Since the suggested phase in plan impacts elementary schools, the teacher transfer/assignment process will follow 

the existing process that is used each year by the Associate Superintendent for Teaching and Learning and the 

building principals.  

 

TRANSPORTATION 
The recommended boundary adjustment represents an effort to relocate existing students to balance attendance at 

Bennett Elementary School. Fargo Public Schools is currently providing transportation to all elementary schools.   

 

Although this adjustment is not adding new eligible riders, there will be a need for increased transportation. Based 

on currently enrolled students in the designated area, the addition of one bus would be required at an estimated 

cost of $60,000, for each of the next three school years. 

 

Administration feels comfortable in working with our transportation provider that these adjustments can be made 

seamlessly.  

 

Transportation will be provided for students who are in the impacted area but are opting to finish their current 

educational career at Bennett for the 2022-23, 2023-24, and 2024-25 school years. The bussing for grandfathered 

students to attend Bennett will expire at the end of the 2024-25 school year. Transportation for grandfathered 

students after the 2025-2026 will be determined by administration based on ridership and whether or not a new 

bus route is needed at an additional expense to the District.   
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COMMUNICATIONS PLAN 
 

Communications Plan 
Once boundary changes are approved, a communications plan will be enacted to inform families of the changes, 

similar to the plan used to inform families of prior boundary changes.  Plan components would include: 

 

• Direct mail sent to addresses affected by the boundary adjustments within PowerSchool  

• FPS website promotions – rotator slide, school pages, etc. 

• Social media promotions  

• Employee portal posts 

• Newsletter articles – Journey, School Talk, and building newsletters 


